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AGENDA 
1. Apologies 

a. Motion:  That all be received. 

 
2. Minutes of the 2017 AGM 

a. Motion: That the minutes of the AGM held Tuesday, 12th December 2017 be accepted as a true 

and correct record. 

 
3. Chairs Report 

a. Motion: That the Chairs report as presented be adopted 

 
4. Financial Report 

a. Motion: That the audited financial accounts for the 2017/2018 year as presented be adopted. 

 
5. Remits 

a. There are no remits 

 
6. Election of Squash Otago Board  

a. Motion: That the current Board members be re-elected as well as additional nominees as 

ratified by the current board of Andrew Swan (nominated by Otago Squash Club) and Matt 

Ditchburn (nominated by Otago University Squash Club) as per the composition within clause 

7a of the constitution. 

 
7. Appointment of Auditor 

a. Motion: That Ken Rewcastle be appointed as the auditor for 2018/2019 

 
8. General Business 

 

Meeting closed:   
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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday,  
12th December 2017  at  Otago Squash Club  at 6.00 pm 

 
Present:  Neil McDonald (Squash Otago Chair),  Helen Brownlie (Sunnyvale),  Rangi Clark (Otago), 

Justine Dahlenburg (Taieri), Rebecca Ensor (Squash Otago), Matt Morton (Pirates), Kay 
Baldock (Pirates), Andrea Warburton (Pirates),  Lloyd Pearson (Pirates), Gareth van Coller 
(Pirates) Ken Rewcastle (Auditor  & Sunnyvale) & Aynsley Munro (Squash Otago).  

  
Apologies: Judy Gorman (Sunnyvale), Stuart Hammer (Squash Otago); John Harraway (Otago University), 

Tony Johnston (Otago),  Brad Watson (Squash Otago), Marty Wilde (Sunnyvale), Phil Dawson 
(Pirates),  Simon Paterson (Maniototo), Rebecca Begg (Clutha), Matt Ditchburn (Otago 
University), Paul (Wally) Lewis (Central Otago) &  Anna Bartlett (Taieri).  

 
 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of  13th December 2016 be taken as read and confirmed as correct. 

    
R Ensor/H Brownlie  

Matters Arising:  Nil 
 
Annual Reports: 
 
After welcoming everyone and thanking them for their attendance to the 2017 AGM, Neil McDonald presented 
the 2017 Annual & Financial Reports for consideration by the meeting.  In the absence of Stuart Hammer  
Aynsley reviewed his report and asked for any questions. 
 

Squash Otago Incorporated 
Year Ending September 2017 

Financial Report 
 

For the year ending September 2017, Squash Otago Inc. reports an improved net deficit compared to the 
last year - $5,048 in 2017 versus $8,360. 
 
This overall result is consistent to expectations and the proposed 2017/2018 budget, however, there is 
always an endeavor to achieve at least a break even result. 
 
Revenue was 3.8% above last year which is a positive result while expenditure was again well controlled and 
consistent to last year ï again due to Aynsley and her diligent management. 
 
The balance sheet equity remains solid at $140,523. 
 
I would like to again thank Aynsley Munro for her commitment, dedication and management and Ken 
Rewcastle for his auditor services and advice. 
 

Budget 2018 
 

A draft budget has been prepared and shows a similar result to the current year. 
 
As mentioned in previous AGM financial reports, it is important to remember that a sizable level of income is 
from grants and sponsorship (approximately 43% or $37,000) and Squash Otago Inc. is greatly appreciative 
of the organizations that have continued to support our sport. 
 
As always, Squash Otago Inc. will continue to manage revenue and expenditure again next year with the 
normal diligence that we have been accustomed to. 
 
 
I.S. Hammer 
December 12, 2017 
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1. Helen Brownlie questioned the increase in income and expenditure over District Tournaments.  Aynsley 

replied that there was more than one large tournament within this financial year ï 2016 NZ Masters 
(October 2016) and the 2017 South Island/Otago Championships (July 2017).  

 
2. Matt Morton asked the reason for the increase in affiliation revenue when numbers down.  Aynsley 

advised that the second instalment ($2.50) of the increase in affiliation fees had applied in 2017.  First 
instalment was applied in 2016. 
 

3. Rangi Clark asked if interclub fees had increased.  Aynsley replied that interclub fees of $120.00 plus 
GST had remained the same since 2005.  The same applied to Super Champ entry fees.  Squash 
Otago did not want to discourage participation due to the cost to clubs and players.  

 
With no further questions, Neil McDonald presented the Annual Report inclusive of the audited Statement of 
Accounts to the meeting for adoption. 

   N McDonald/M Morton  
 
Election of Officers:  
 
Board:  Stuart Hammer    (Re-appointment) 
 
  Neil McDonald              (Re-appointment)  
 
              Aynsley Munro       (Re-appointment)  
 
  Brad Watson     (Re-appointment) 
 
  Rebecca Ensor    (Re-appointment) 
 
  Jeff Limmer (Central Otago)  (Re-appointment) 
 
  Paul Wallis (Central Otago)  (Re-appointment)  
  
Auditor: Ken Rewcastle                      (Re-appointment) 
 
 
Motions & Remits: Nil 
 
2017 Squash Otago Inc.  Service Award: 
 
Before moving on to General Business, Neil McDonald presented auditor Ken Rewcastle a special   award 
acknowledging many years of accountancy service to Squash Otago which has been continuous from 2003 
to the present day.  
 
General Business:  
 

1. SNZ Update  
 

a. SNZ Staff ï 3 staff members resigned.  Luke Morriss replaced by Glen Wilson; Sam Crawford 
by Daniel Grant; Jim OôGradyôs replacement still to be announced.  

b. Club 20 Project - Daniel Grant who commenced his position as Squash Manager on 7th 
December will oversee.  Project will be progressed in the new year 

c. Wellington Remit ï Passed.  District Board Members can now be selected for SNZ Board 
d. PAR 11 scoring ï under discussion at SNZ level. 

 
2. Ball survey ï although not an AGM issue, after lengthy discussion it was decided to scrap the proposed 

survey on ball usage and a decision will be made at the first 2018  Games Committee Meeting. 
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3. Tournaments ï once again not being an AGM matter, the number of club tournaments and the benefits 
were discussed generally including prize money, quality of tournaments, lack of volunteers and 
resources.  The general consensus was that clubs had too many tournaments and it would be more 
beneficial to concentrate 100% on one big tournament. 

 
4. Interclub Structure:  discussed.  Any change to format  will be determined by Games Committee  

 
5. Cablewayôs Challenge ï Justine Dahlenburg questioned whether the format needed changed due to 

the difficulty of getting 10 players (5 male & 5 female).  Suggestion to change to 5 players of mixed 
gender or scraped altogether.  A full review of competition to be tabled for 2018 Games Committee 
Meeting.    
 

6. Participation ï discussed fully with concern over dwindling numbers. Needs to be addressed. 
 

7. Communication ï Gareth van Coller wants more information on various areas of the game and District 
structure available on Squash Otago website and mentioned that Annual Reports should be circulated 
well before meeting date.  Lloyd Pearson suggested a monthly newsletter should be circulated to all 
club players to keep them informed.  
 

8. John Harraway ï in his absence, Neil advised the meeting that an award was to be presented to John 
for his services to the Otago University Squash Club and Squash Otago on Thursday, 23rd December at 
a morning tea attended by himself and Aynsley.   
 

 
Conclusion: 
 
There being no further business, Neil concluded the meeting by once again thanking Ken Rewcastle (Auditor), 
Aynsley Munro, our sponsors and everyone for their attendance wishing them a happy Christmas and holiday 
and looked forward to catching up next year.  The meeting closed at 7.40 pm 
 
 
 
Signed: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Dated:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
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wishes to acknowledge  
                            our  major supporters 

               
         
Squash Otago also warmly recognizes the support it receives from it supporters and sponsors without whose 

tangible assistance the sport would be significantly less successful. 
 

Interclub, Highlander Series   & Service Sponsors 
 
Altus Financial Services Ltd - Neil McDonald Bush Road Salads ï Tony Harrison 
Cableways Tavern ï Murray Galland   Carrfields Livestock ï Justin Lobb  
Computer Concepts Ltd ï Darryl Swann  Digiart & Design Limited ï Anne Tamati & Fred Cross 
Downie Stewart ï Gerard Decourcy   Frucor & Gatorade ï David Gibson   
Harraways ï Stuart Hammer    Heartland Technology/Ricoh ï Laurie Martin  
L J Hooker ï Conrad Stedman   Metro Realty ï Mark Stevens         
Miller Properties Ltd  ï  Tony Johnston  Otago Sports Depot ï Brent Davies    
S L Parker CA Ltd ï Stewart Parker   Taieri Plumbing Ltd ï Johann (Yogi) Fuehrer  
Head/Wilson ï Brent Davies 
 

                                   Charitable Trusts  
 

 

  
                                                                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 8 

 

 

 

                                                                                                   
        

CHAIRMANôS REPORT ï 2018 
 

The Board of Squash Otago Incorporated presents the Annual Report for the year ended 30th 
September 2018. 
 
Squash Otago again thanks the Otago Community Trust for their continued support and along with the  
Bendigo Valley Sports and Charity Foundation, New Zealand Community Trust and the Lion  
Foundation, we thank you for helping grow and improve the great game of squash.  Thank you also to 
all the loyal interclub sponsors and those who support squash by way of product and services for our 
tournament and junior events.  I cannot emphasize enough how difficult procuring sponsorship and  
funding is becoming so I urge everyone to support our sponsors in every way they can. 
 
Congratulations to all the players and teams mentioned in the awards and results section of this Annual 
Report ï well done to you all. 
 
Dunedin (Otago Squash Club) hosted the óF/Jô Grade Super Champs Event in which the Maniototo  
ladies finished 2nd and the Otago ladies 3rd   so congratulations to them as well as the organizers and 
volunteers of the Otago Squash Club for making the tournament the big success it was. 
 
A huge thank you to the various coaches, administrators, referees, selectors, parents and volunteers 
who, indirectly, are responsible for the majority of these achievements and squash events and who 
enable our game to continue to be played and enjoyed by many. 
 
My thanks to the Games Committees, both here and in Central Otago, who manage, control and 
oversee the formal interclub competitions. 
 
Player numbers within the Otago District remained similar to last year but we all need to continually 
work together to grow these numbers to sustain our great game of squash in to the future. 
 
Thank you again, to our loyal administrator, Aynsley Munro, who continues to work tirelessly ensuring 
everything runs smoothly and efficiently. 
 
Lastly, my thanks to the Board of Squash Otago and to Ken Rewcastle, our loyal auditor. 
 
Have an enjoyable and safe festive season and see you all in 2019. 
 
 
Neil McDonald 
Chairman 
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As 2018 comes to an end, I can reflect on yet another very busy year which disappeared more quickly than I would have 
liked.  As usual being the even year, it was our turn to host the 2018 Otago Community New Zealand Masterôs Games in 
February and the year finishing with the 2018 óF/Jô National Super Champ Finals hosted by the Otago Squash Club at the 
end of September.  In between  there was the South Island Junior Age Group Championships and the South Island Age 
Group Teamôs Event; the Otago District óOpenô;  Otago Masterôs hosted by Sunnyvale;  the Otago Junior óOpenô hosted by 
Cromwell and the away events -  the Triangular Tournament hosted by Geraldine Squash Club and  the South Island 
Quadrangular played in Timaru. 
 
2018 Otago Community New Zealand Mastersô Games: 
Ninety-two players contested the squash segment of the 2018 Otago Community Trust New Zealand Master's Games ï 
64 men and 28 women.  Menôs age groups ranged from the youngest 35 ï 44 years to the oldest age group 69 ï 83 
years.  The womenôs starting out at 35 ï 44 years with the oldest group being 55 plus.  It was great to see the event was 
once again supported by our Aussie friends who took away a number of titles. Rory Daly (Sydney) defended his title of 
two years earlier by defeating Peter Fairbairn (Makarewa) and Barry Wearth (Sydney) won gold in the 65 plus age group 
by beating club mate Hugh Kelly (Sydney)  in a very tight 5 setter.  Another regular to the tournament John Scully 
(Melbourne) at the age of 83 won the gold from Ian Rout (Invercargill) in the 69 ï 83 age group.  The most competitive 
grade in the womenôs event was in the 45 ï 54 age group with Tracey Flux (Queenstown) taking out the gold from Cindy 
Hassan (Whangarei).  
 
Otago District Championships: Refer later in report. 
 
2018 South Island Junior Age Group Championships: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Executive Officerôs Report  
 2018 

 

 
'F/J' Womenôs National Super Champ Winners 

Devoy Squash & Fitness 

 

 

 

2018 South Island Junior Age 

Group Champions 
 

The South Island Junior Age Group Championships was 
held at the Otago Squash Club over the weekend of 20th ï 
22nd July.  A number of juniors played two age groups with  
Natalie Sayes (Auckland) having just turned 15 winning 
both the U17 & U19 titles. 
 
Results were reversed in the U17 and U19 boys titles with  
top seed Kobe Fleming (Wellington) taking out the U17 title 
and then Riley-Jack Vette-Blomquist (Northland) taking out 
the U19 title in a hard fought 5 setter. 
 
The Under 15 Boyôs title went to Freddie Jamieson 
(Northland) and Jena Gregory (Eastern) took out the girlôs 
U15 title in three from Martha Toghill (Wanaka). 
 
Grace Spencer (Auckland) also claimed two titles.  At the 
tender age of 10 she won the U13 & U11 age groups.  
 
An upset in the boyôs U13 saw 3rd seed Chris Hebbard 
(Canterbury) battle it out and win in five  over 4th seed 
Flynn Venmore (Northland). 
 
The boyôs U11 Age Group went to top seed, Southlandôs 
Ashton Hansen over second seed Brodie Bennett from 
Central Districts. 
 
Gracin Harrex (Taieri) won the Boyôs U17 B grade in three 
over Brendan Krieger (Southland). 

Back Row:  Jena Gregory (U15);  Gracin Harrex (U17B Winner); 
Kobe Fleming (U17);;  Natalie Sayer (U17 & U19) 

Front Row: Chris Hebbard (U13); Riley-Jack Vette-Blomquist (U19);  
Grace Spencer (U11 & 13); Freddie Jameson (U15);   

Inset:  Ashton Hansen (U11) 
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F/J Grade Super Champ Nationals:   
Ten teams - 4 men's and 6 women's contested the 2018 F/J Super Champ Nationals played in a round robin format.   
The event was  hosted by the Otago Squash Club from Thursday to 
Saturday evening 27th ï 28th September. It was disappointing that our 
neighbouring  districts did not enter teams with seven of the ten teams 
representing North Island Clubs and the other three representing the Otago 
District. The winning Devoy Womenôs team made up of junior players 
dominated the womenôs event only dropping two matches.   Local teams 
Maniototo came second from the invited club Otago taking third placing.  
The men's event was won by the Henderson Club from Auckland.      
Henderson   had a very competitive battle in the final with 2nd place-getters 
Devoy Squash & Fitness (3/2 matches; 11/8 games; 236/234 points).   
 
Interclub: 
A big thank you to both the Dunedin and Central Otago Games Committees 
as they continue to fine-tune their respective competitions in an aim of 
providing a weekly competitive and enjoyable squash competition for players 
of all abilities.  My thanks to the Otago Squash Club for stepping in at the last 
minute to organize and run the Dunedin interclub prize-giving. Thanks to Paul (Wally) Wallis who stood down as the 
Central Otago interclub administrator after many years in the role and a big welcome to Paul Johnson (Wanaka) who has 
taken over the task. Special thanks also to Helen Brownlie, who has chaired the Dunedin Games Committee for a number 
of years.    
 
Top Clubs: 
Congratulations to the Otago University Squash Club in winning the Cablewayôs Challenge; to Sunnyvale Squash Club in 
winning the Dunedin area óTop Clubô Award for the first time for a number of years and to Omakau taking out the Central 
Otago óTop Clubô and Cablewayôs Shield titles.  
 
Refereeing:  
Congratulations and well done to Jackie Hamilton (Cromwell) in being awarded the Referees Trophy for Personal 
Endeavour at the recent Squash New Zealand Awards Dinner.  This year, Jackie, among her many refereeing 
commitments,  officiated at the first sporting tournament in Saudi Arabia for women and then was a referee at the 
Commonwealth Games in the Gold Coast. 
 
A big óthank youô to Chris Buckland who not only attended the 2018 South Island Junior Age Group Champ in Dunedin in 
his capacity as a National Referee but also attended a number of Dunedin Club óOpenô Tournaments to follow up on an 
initiative he introduced in trying to get more Otago players qualified as District Referees. 

 
A special óthank youô to another National Referee that helped out at the South Island Junior Age 
Group Champs. This was to be Ross Minehanôs last tournament before retiring after giving 20 plus 
years of his time and energy to the officiating of our sport.  An old friend of the Otago District, it was 
appropriate it was at a Dunedin hosted tournament that he ócalled it a dayô.  Thank you Ross from all 
the many players especially the junior players ï we appreciate all you have contributed to the sport.   
 
Sponsors and Funding: 
Already mentioned by Neil earlier, but I canôt emphasis enough how grateful and appreciative of the 
continual funding received from the Otago Community Trust.  A huge thank you to the other trusts 
that have supported different projects organized by the District which include Bendigo Valley Sports 

& Charitable Foundation, the New Zealand Community Trust and the Lion Foundation.  To our loyal interclub, tournament 
and service sponsors, your tangible contribution all add to make the difference of our sport succeeding.  On behalf of 
Squash Otago and all squash players, our appreciation and thanks. 
 
Clubs and Volunteers: 
I canôt emphasis enough the importance of Clubs and more importantly the members and players running those Clubs.  
They continue to dedicate a huge amount of their very precious time and expertise to keep our game alive, not only at 
club but also district level.  The on-going commitment by new and old members is an essential part of the survival of 
squash within Otago which also puts our sport on a pedestal with the best.  
 
Conclusion: 
Finally to Neil, Stuart, Becky, Brad & Ken Rewcastle, my special thanks for your continued help and support. My best 
wishes for a safe and happy Christmas and New Year and I look forward to seeing you all in 2019. 
 
Aynsley Munro 
Executive Officer 

 
       Ross Minehan 

 

 
óF/Jô Menôs National Super Champ Winners 

Henderson Squash Club 
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Dunedin Games Committee Report ï 2018 

 
The Dunedin Games Committee aims to provide a good, competitive squash across all grades, to promote 
squash, to encourage the development of individual players, and to be the conduit between the players, the 
Clubs and Squash Otago. 

The 2018 Dunedin Interclub Competition consisted of sixty-two mixed teams competing on either a Tuesday or 
Wednesday night. An influx of óAô grade players to the Otago University Squash Club elevated the standard of 
play in the top division. The fine-tuning of the format for the Competition continued. During the grading games, 
playing to PAR 11 was (unsuccessfully) trialed for all divisions and the default ball for all divisions, except the 
bottom divisions, was revised. For the first time the iSquash Interclub module was used, with a lot of the 
administration work previously done by Aynsley Munro delegated to the Club level. The 2018 end of season 
survey validated these changes with only a couple of tweaks planned for the 2019 season. 

Congratulations to the winning Clubs; to Sunnyvale Squash Club Top Club of the Year, to the Otago University 
Squash Club for winning the Cableways Club Challenge and coming second to Omakau in the Cableways 
Shield; and to the Otago Squash Club for hosting, at very short notice, the prize-giving function. 

Thank you to the 2018 Dunedin Games Committee for their time, energy and commitment to squash at both 
the Club and District levels. 

 
 

 
Dunedin Games Committee 2018: 

Clutha Rebecca Begg and Zoe Taylor 
Otago Rangi Clark  
Otago University Matt Ditchburn  
Palmerston Justin Lobb  
Pirates Matt Morton and  Sam Cross  
Sunnyvale Helen Brownlie and Marty Wilde 
Taieri Nathan White and Rex Miller 
Squash Otago Aynsley Munro 
  

 

 
Results for 2018 Competitions: 
 

2018 Male Player of the Year George Falloon (Otago University) 

2018 Female Player of the Year Julia Oliver (Otago) 

2018 Services to Squash Otago Warren Cox (Taieri) 

2018 Services to Squash Otago John Harraway (Otago University) 

2018 Club of the Year Sunnyvale Squash Club 
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Interclub 

 
Championship Winner 

 
Round Robin Winner 

Division 1 Varsity Camels  Varsity Antelopes 
Division 2 Otago B Taieri B 
Division 3 Taieri C Taieri C 

Division 4 Pirates C Pirates C 
Division 5 Varsity Giraffes Otago F 
Division 6 Clutha B Otago G 

Division 7 Varsity Hedgehogs Sunnyvale F 
Division 8 Sunnyvale G Sunnyvale G 
Division 9 Sunnyvale I Taieri I and Otago J 
Division 10 Otago K Otago K 
   

 
Knockout  

 
Winner 

 

Division A Nick Askin (Otago)  

Division B Ed Corby (Otago)  

Division C Ken Brown (Pirates)  

Division D Owen Clarke (Otago)  

Division E Matt Gillan (Sunnyvale)  

Division F Yogi Fuehrer (Taieri)  

Division G Regan Miller (Taieri)  

Division H Patrick Kearns (Taieri)  

Division I Brent Davies (Otago)  

Division J Paul Singh (Otago University)  

Division K Matt Miller (Taieri)  

Division L Brian Bates (Sunnyvale)  

Division M Ray Dorsey (Sunnyvale)  

Division N Rob Hunter (Otago)  

Division O Lee Fobbester (Pirates)  

Division P Tim Connor (Otago)  

Division Q Becs Wilson (Otago University)  

Division R Zac Hewlett (Sunnyvale)  

Division S Diego Ramirez (Sunnyvale)  

Division T Trent Thompson (Taieri)  

 
 

 
 
Helen Brownlie 
Dunedin Games Committee 
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   2018 INTERCLUB SPONSORS                            
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2018 Games Committee members  
 
Zoe Taylor                Clutha 
Rangi Clark                      Otago 
Theresa Laws                  Otago 
Matt Ditchburn                 Otago University  
Regan McNaught             Otago University  
Matt Morton                      Pirates 
Sam Cross                       Pirates 
Helen Brownlie (Chair)     Sunnyvale 
Marty Wilde                      Sunnyvale 
Rex Miller                         Taieri 
Nathan White                   Taieri 
Aynsley Munro                 Squash Otago      

     Gerard De Courcy 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Justin Lobb  


